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Chaddesden Ward Neighbourhood Board 
 

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7 July 2014 in the  
Oakleigh Avenue Common Room at 6.15pm 

 
Councillor Paul Campbell  Chair/Ward Councillor  
Councillor Sara Bolton Vice Chair/Ward Councillor 
Councillor Anne MacDonald  Vice Chair/Ward Councillor  
Sgt Nick Beeston Derbyshire Police 
Steve Astle Derby Homes 
Chris Potter Resident Board member 
Keith Buckley Resident Board member 
Joy Bond Resident Board member 
Vince Mills Resident Board member 
Samragi Madden Healthwatch Derby 
PCSO Matt Thurman   Derbyshire Police 
In attendance  
Richard Smail (until 7.20pm) Neighbourhood Manager  
Adam Hulatt Neighbourhood Officer  
Eddie Fisher Chaddesden Ward Youth Worker  
David Walsh Sporting Communities 
Apologies  
Inspector Paul Cannon Derbyshire Police 
Pete Matthews Chaddesden Housing Manager - Derby Homes  

 
  

1/14 Welcome/Introduction/Apologies 
Councillor Campbell welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were 
taken as listed above. 
 

Action 

2/14 Minutes of previous meeting  
With the following amendments - correcting the name to Vince Mills and not 
Vince Wells plus Kathryn Pearce attended and did not give apologies. They 
were agreed as a true record. 
 

 

3/14 Matters Arising not on the agenda 
 

 Funding certificates for community organisations which received Board 
in previous years have now been distributed, noted some are being 
displayed.  

 Evaluation forms outstanding from Phil Raffle at Vocal Tenants and 
Residents Association and need to be provided – ACTION Richard 
Smail 

 Section 106 update – Councillor Bolton reported on an update received 
from Helen Acton regarding the Public Art project and outlining that an 
artist has been employed, designs due in September, to complete by 
February 2015. Attending Picnic in the Park event on 31 July, project 
linking to the free WiFi proposal in and around the café. 

 
 
 
 
 
Richard 
Smail 
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4/14  Chairs Report and late items 
 

 Iceland store due to open on Tuesday 8 July  

 Big 1 was a success and many thanks to those who attended and 
looked after the Neighbourhood Boards stall, especially Adam Hulatt 

 Chaddesden Lane Highway improvements on target to hopefully finish 
by 15 August 

 Letter received from the Morley Road Neighbourhood Watch group 
thanking the Board for the flower displays around the ward and in 
particular the one on Morley Road as part of Chaddesden in Bloom. 

 

 
 

5/14 Declarations of Interest 
No declarations on interest  
 

 

6/14 Police report 
Sergeant Beeston reported: 

 New Police Constable in post at Roe Farm, Police Constable Drew 

 Update on Police priorities 

 Auto crime reduced 

 Anti-Social Behaviour at Roosevelt Ave increased and patrol plans are 
in place 

 New Anti-Social Behaviour (ASB) Patrols set up on Friday and 
Saturday nights across Derby North to focus on ASB only to target 
hotspots, in first week names of some people involved in ASB taken 

 ASB on Chaddesden Park reduced 

 Dwelling burglaries reduced 

 Non dwelling burglaries increased. Police still offering the remaining 
shed alarms purchased by the Board plus leaflet drops with advice 

 Theft from and theft of vehicles decreased 

 Three males recently arrested who had been responsible for number of 
incidents around Chaddesden Park 

 
A lengthy discussion about the recent shed break-ins at Chaddesden Park 
Allotments when about fifty sheds were broken into. Chris Potter requested 
reassurance for allotment holders that the Police are responding appropriately 
with additional patrols and investigations. 
Sergeant Beeston outlined that the incidents were a one off and no additional 
patrols had been put in place. It was important that the allotment holders took 
every precaution to prevent them being a victim by using the alarms and 
SmartWater which had been provided two years earlier and making their 
sheds secure. 
 
Chris Potter stated that the allotments have their own battery powered closed 
circuit television system, but was there any other local closed circuit television 
such as on the park that Police could view to gather evidence?  
Maybe the hedges could be cut lower?  
Sergeant Beeston reported he is looking to work with the Council to see if the 
hedges can be cut back. Fitting shed alarms can help and can attract attention 
but they cannot be relied upon in isolated locations. He explained that if no 
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evidence is left at a scene then the forensics team are not used. 
 
ASB on Roosevelt Avenue – young people gathering around the shopping 
area especially by Best One. Police developing a patrol strategy. 
 
Concerns raised about Mephedrone use in the area. Sergeant Beeston 
confirmed drug testing is taking place in schools along with education talks 
with Year 9 pupils. Warrants have been issued in the community for those 
where evidence suggests they are selling drugs. 

7/14 
Chaddesden Neighbourhood Board Outturn report 2013/14 
The Board noted the report. 

 
 
 

8/14 
Neighbourhood Board Budgets and Funding Applications for 2014/15 

The Board noted the Community Budget of £18,347 and that an additional 
£1,058.44 was available from previous years to re allocate and also an 
additional £1.45 was carried forward. Board considered proposals for funding 
as listed below: 
The Board noted the in principle decision made in March 2014 to fund 
Children and Young People Service to deliver the Youth Club in 2014/15, 
Sporting Communities positive activities and OZBox room hire costs for 
2014/15 which were approved by the Ward Committee. 
 

1. Children and Young People Service -  Youth Club, £3,838 
Eddie Fisher reported on the successful interventions being delivered by the 
Youth Services Youth Club at Chesapeake and thanked the Board for their 
support in 2013/14. 
Over 30 attend each week. Noted many young people go to Roosevelt shops 
after the session. Eddie confirmed looking for funding from other sources. 
Approved with conditions to recognise support of the board in publicity and to 
look for other funds to help sustain the future of the youth club. 
 

2. Sporting Communities – positive activities £4,576 
David Walsh reported on the weekly two hour sessions which are well 
attended and noted some go to the shops after the sessions. Some of the 
young people are attending the Street Games tournaments, Community event 
being held on Saturday 26 July at the Chesapeake Centre, families are 
invited. Two extra sessions are being delivered over summer. 
Approved with conditions to recognise support of the Board in publicity. 
 

3. Derwent Stepping Stones - OzBox Room hire, £612 
The Board also noted the successful work of the OzBox sessions and agreed 
to fund the room hire until March 2015 at the Chesapeake Community Centre 
with conditions OzBox to acknowledge funding provided by the Board and to 
provide reports to future meetings outlining numbers attending and progress 
with the project. Funding to be paid to Derwent Stepping Stones for the room 
hire. 
 

 
4. Cypress Walk Lighting Column - £2,676.86 
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Agreed to contribute Community Budget funding to cover the costs of energy 
and maintenance and to make up the costs for the lighting column itself not 
funded from the Streetpride devolved budget. Agreed that a sticker or notice is 
put on the column to recognise the Board funding. 
 

5. Donegal Walk - street nameplate - £150 
Agreed to fund the missing name plate for Donegal Walk with the request that 
recognition of the funding from the Board is put on it. 
 
Summary of funding allocated: 
 

Organisation Project Total 
allocated 

 

Children and Young 
People  

Chaddesden Youth 
Club 

£3,838 

Sporting Communities Positive activities for 
young people 

4,516 

Derwent Stepping 
Stones 

OzBox Room hire £612 

Balfour Beatty 
 

Cypress Walk Lighting 
Column  

£674.86 

Derby City Council – 
Street Lighting Energy 
and Maintenance 

Cypress Walk Lighting 
Column 

£1,995 

Derby City Council - 
Network management  

Donegal Walk street 
name plate 

£150 

Budget 2014/15 £18,347 

Additional funding £1,058.44 

Carry forward £1.45 

Total allocated £11,785.86 

Balance £7,621.03 

 
 

 
 
 

9/14 
Streetpride Devolved Budget 2014/15 Streetpride Spend Plan 
 
The Board noted the report outlining the 2014/15 spend plan and agreed the 
following amendments based on a budget of £22,934. The Board agreed: 
 

 Two March Spring Clean Days – to delegate to the Highways Sub 
group to agree how to promote and fund the promotional leaflets plus 
their distribution – could consider scouts again. Same routes as 2014 to 
cover the entire ward. The Sub group to make recommendations to the 
Board.  

 Civil Enforcement Officer additional time – confirmed 30 extra hours 
available. To delegate to Highways sub group to agree details and 
consider first couple of football home games and school parking 
campaign in October. 

 Road Safety and Cycling projects – request Traffic Management to 
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provide feedback on progress to deliver these projects. Board expects 
the schools to be informing parents that this was funded by the Board. 
 

Summary of Streetpride Budget 2014/15 
Project and location Detail Cost 

 
Status 

Re-hang Neighbourhood 
Banners Nottingham Rd  

Cancelled   Project 
cancelled 

Spring Clean Days: 
Using a refuse vehicle and 
metal truck. Stopping points to 
be same as in 2014 

Mondays 2 and 9 March 
2015 Need to identify 
funding for leaflet 
production and who 
delivers to 6,300 homes 

£2,000 
 

Confirmed.  
Delivery of 
publicity to 
be agreed 

Chaddesden in Bloom in 2014: 
Summer and winter planting 
Four planters in the ward and  
Six barrier baskets.  

Summer and Winter 
planting (£1,450) 
including weeding and 
watering cost (£550) 
Any watering 
underspend can be 
reallocated at next 
Board meeting 

£2,000 Confirmed  
 

Additional Civil Enforcement 
officer activity - targeted in 
areas where parking is a 
problem 
Schools where there is no TRO 
and area where match day 
parking occurs 

30 additional hours 
available to use as part 
of School parking 
campaign and match 
days. 
Dates to be submitted to 
Parking Services to be 
put into programme 

£630 
 

Confirmed 
Awaiting  
details of 
dates 

Road safety in schools 
Pedestrian training -  
At all five primary schools  

Pedestrian training for 
year 2 pupils in first two 
terms in the year 

£3,613 Confirmed  

Road safety in schools Togo 
Nogo - All five primary schools  

ToGo No Go theatre 
plays in summer 2014 

£760 Confirmed 

Cycle training in schools - 
All primary schools and Lees 
Brook (Level 2, after school 
club and Sport specific) 

Level 1 
Level 2 
After school club 
Sport specific 

£3,000 
 

Confirmed 

Balance ability - 
All five primary schools 

Scoot ability for 
reception entry pupils to 
help them ride bikes 
and get used to two 
wheels 

£750 Confirmed 

SID locations - 
New at: Chaddesden Park 
Road  
Returns at: 

 Max Road 

 Nottingham Road 
(Cleveland Avenue) 

Chaddesden Park Road 
on Lighting Column 
12006 (£500) 
Two returns un bagged 
for 6 weeks ( £236 
each) 

£972 Confirmed 

Chaddesden Winter Grit 
scheme 
Chris Potter agreed to act as 
distribution point for all supplies 

4kg bags of rock salt 
(@£.83p each) 
delivered directly to 
agreed locations 

£200 Confirmed 
–  To 
advertise 
for one 
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in case no other locations 
identified 

other 
volunteer  

Footway Slurry Sealing -  
Sefton Road and Cromford 
Road. Highways Maintenance 
agreed to fund the difference. 

To improve footways by 
slurry sealing. – Sefton 
Road  - £2,800, 
Cromford Road - £5,200   

£8,000 Confirmed 

Street Lighting Column - 
Cypress Walk 

Lighting Column costs 
shared with community 
Budget - £1,686.86 
Energy  and 
Maintenance costs 
funded from Community 
Budget 

£1,009 Confirmed 
–  

Estimated spend 
Budget 
Balance 

 £22,934 
£22,944.50 
£10.50 

. 

 

10/14 
Sub Group Updates 

 
a) Walkabouts/Keep Chaddesden Tidy Group 

 
Adam updated the Board on the recent walkabouts, the future dates and 
locations planned. All Board members invited.  
 

b) Highways, transport & environment 
 
Walkabouts going well. Parking campaign is to be discussed at the next 
meeting arranged on 14 July. Adam to confirm to Board members. 
 

c) Youth activities 
 
Councillor Bolton reported: 

 Youth club activities had been covered earlier in the meeting. 

 New Skate Park is progressing and funding bids still going ahead. 

 Additional funds of about £3,000 still needed and Councillor Bolton is 
looking into how local fundraising can help achieve this target including 
considering applying to FoCP and Police Crime Commissioner Funds.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

11/14 
Healthwatch Derby 

 
Samragi Madden introduced herself as a new Board member and outlined the 
role of Healthwatch Derby. This includes operating as a health watchdog, 
highlighting concerns with General Practitioners/Social Care and running 
outreach surgeries in Chaddesden. This gathers local intelligence about health 
and social care as experienced by residents in the ward.  
Where required the organisation raises concerns with the health authority. 
 
Action: Samragi to prepare a brief report giving an overview of what they 
have learnt by speaking to people in Chaddesden Ward.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Samragi 
Madden 
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12/14 
Chaddesden Ward Profile  

Councillor Bolton distributed copies of the most recent neighbourhood profiles 
recognising the details are now a couple of years old. However, she invited 
members to read it to get a flavour of the information provided about the ward. 

It is anticipated an updated version of the profiles will be available for the 
November Board meeting which will help members identify future Board 
priorities and funding priorities. A special meeting to be arranged to do this. 

 

 

13/14 Future meetings: 
 
The Board agreed the following dates: 
 
Board meetings at Oakleigh Avenue Common Room at 6.15pm on: 

 Monday 10 November 2014 

 Monday 9 March 2015  
Forum meetings: 

 Monday 13 October 2014 at Meadow Farm Community Primary School, 
Foyle Avenue at 6.15pm 

 Monday 9 February 2015 at the Age UK Centre, Chaddesden Park at 
2pm 

 
Special meetings to be arranged, if required. 
 

 

 
     


